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TECHNICAL COLLEGE SYSTEM OF GEORGIA

ACCOUNTING PROCEDURES MANUAL

This procedure applies to technical colleges and system office

9.1 
Distribution of Payroll Checks

General

In order for a payroll check to be generated during the regular cycle, all documentation must be entered into the PeopleSoft Human Capital Management System (HCM) by the designated cutoff date as determined by the State Accounting Office (SAO).  A quarterly calendar for payroll processing can be found at SAO’s website (http://sao.georgia.gov) under Training & Calendars, State Accounting Office Calendars, Human Capital Management (HCM) Systems. The quarterly payroll calendars for the calendar year are located under Current Year.  
Procedure

All full-time and part-time employees of the Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) are required to use direct deposit to receive payroll related payments unless specifically exempted.  This procedure is based on the directive from the State Accounting Office and the Commissioner of the State Personnel Administration in April, 2010.
The directive applies to all full-time and part-time employees.  However, the directive splits the employees into two categories – those hired on or before May 1, 2010 and those hired prior to May 1, 2010:

· All employees hired on or after May 1, 2010, are required, as a condition of employment, to use direct deposit for payroll unless specifically exempted by the State Accounting Officer.   

· All employees hired prior to May 1, 2010, are subject to the same mandate.  However, any employee who fails to adhere to the directive will continue to receive a paper check for associated wages.  Pay delivery will be delayed in that checks are mailed.

Each employee provides authorization for direct deposit into a checking account by completing an “Authorization Agreement for Automatic Deposit of Net Pay” Form and attaching a voided check from the account in which pay will be deposited.  The form can be found on SAO’s website (http://sao.georgia.gov) under Shared Services.  All payroll forms approved by SAO are located under the Payroll Forms section.
SAO makes direct deposits available to employees on payday.  Any paper checks are mailed to the employee on pay day.  Therefore, pay delivery may be delayed.

